
Presidential Message
Patrick T. Johnson, D.M.D.

Summer is finally here. As a kid, the beginning of 
the summer was always my favorite time of year. 
For those of you old enough to remember, one of 

Alice Cooper’s signature songs back in the 70’s was “School’s Out”, 
which pretty much summed up how I felt at the time. Ironically, as 
an adult, I have since realized that school is never out-we get to keep 
on learning if we so choose. It is also a time when we can celebrate 
milestone achievements such as graduations and the awarding of 
degrees and recognitions that directly affect the course of our lives. I 
am proud to be part of a profession which celebrates knowledge and 
achievements. I am also fortunate to be a father and witness my own 
children grow and become successful young adults through their own 
achievements. This year, summer has been even more special to me. I 
was recently blessed to witness my middle daughter, Marissa, graduate 
from her Nurse Practitioner program at the University of Miami. It 
seems like yesterday when she was just an infant in my arms when I 
graduated  from dental school. One thing I have learned is that time 
never sits still.

Once again, our summer meeting is rapidly approaching and I hope 
everyone is making plans to attend. This years meeting will be held at 
the Loews Portofino Bay Hotel at Universal Orlando® on August 10th 
and 11th. It is a great time to catch-up with old friends, while fulfilling 
our continuing education requirements.

On Friday afternoon, Dr. Daniel Becker will present his lecture on 
Procedural Sedation in the Dental Practice; satisfying four hours of the 
CE requirements for conscious sedation permit holders. On Saturday, 
our keynote speaker will be Dr. Barry Levin, who will speak on 
Achieving Predictable Stability with Esthetic Dental Implant Therapy.  
He will elaborate on techniques for periodontists to enhance outcomes 
and build their implant practices.  His presentation will include some 
of the newer applications of digital technologies that can help to 
minimize the invasiveness of previously applied surgical procedures.  
This will hopefully help stimulate ways for us to distinguish ourselves, 
not only as implant surgeons, but also as periodontists.

This time of year also brings with it the AAP elections. Please 
familiarize yourself with the candidates and don’t forget to vote.  The 
voting will end on the last day of June. We have some great candidates, 
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Important Dates
June 21-24, 2018 Southern Academy of Periodontology
 Annual Meeting – Amelia Island

Aug. 10-11, 2018 FAP Summer Meeting
 Orlando – Loews Portofino Bay Hotel
 Dr. Barry Levin/Dr. Daniel Becker

August 24, 2018 Board of Dentistry Meeting
 Crown Plaza Tampa Westshore

Oct. 27-30, 2018 AAP Annual Meeting
 Vancouver, BC  Canada

Nov. 16, 2018 Board of Dentistry Meeting
 Orlando Marriott Lake Mary

February 8-9, 2019 FAP Winter Meeting
 Marriott Tampa Airport

 Edgewater High School, Orlando

Dr. Patrick Johnson
President 
813-264-1258 
pjohns20@tampabay.rr.com

Dr. Rodrigo Romano
President Elect 
305-403-6222 
romanoperio@gmail.com

Dr. Jessica Stilley-Mallah
Secretary-Treasurer 

drstilley@gmail.com

Dr. Walter Colon
2nd Member at Large 
850-562-6111
walt@tallahasseeperio.com

Dr. Roger Robinson
1st Member at Large  

Dr. Oscar Morejon
Immediate Past President 
386-252-8508 
omorejon@yahoo.com

List of Officers

Perio Program Updates
Congratulations to Patricia Barros, University of Florida, and 
Alyssa Cabanas, Nova Southeastern University, recipients of 
the 2018 Florida Association of Periodontists Outstanding 
Dental Student Award.

(L-R) Dr. Theodora Kompotiati, 
UF, Department of Periodontology, 
Clinical Assistant Professor & 
Predoctoral Director, and  
Patricia Barros.

(L-R)  Dr. Saulius Drukteinis, NSU 
Department of Periodontology, Pre 
Doc Director, Alyssa Cabanas, and 
Dr. Maria Hernandez, Chair, NSU 

Department of Periodontology.

Trustee Report
Your Florida District 3 Trustees were present 
at the May Board meeting held in Chicago.  
You should have all received the district 
email that reviewed the topics covered at 
this meeting.  June finds the AAP elections 
in action and I hope each of you will vote.  It is important 
for all of us to participate in the process.  Upcoming in the 
later part of June will be the release of the proceeding from 
the World Workshop on the Classification of Periodontal and 
Peri-Implant Diseases and Conditions.  This workshop that was 
held in November of last year and will be the foundation for 
Periodontics for the future.  Information from the AAP will be 
sent to members once the report is released.  

Please register for the AAP Annual meeting being held this year 
in Vancouver, October 27-30, 2018.  

Should you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to 
your Florida representatives, John Russo or myself.

Sincerely,

Bob Churney
drc@churneyperio.com
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Florida Board of Dentistry Report
Submitted by Dr. Walt Colon

The Florida Board of Dentistry (BOD) met in Tallahassee on Friday, May 18, 2018.  All board members were present. This was the 
first meeting for BOD members Dr. Matt Freedman and Dr. Nick White.

The Florida Dental Association’s petition for variance for its 
Online Radiography Course was postponed until the August 
meeting so that the FDA can provide more information on the 
clinical guidelines for the dentist who will be doing the hands-
on training. 

The BOD heard a presentation on dental therapy from Dr. Frank 
Catalanotto. He did not go through his presentation (slides) 
and just stated he was there for information and to answer any 
questions. There were no questions from the BOD.

Dr. Mike Eggnatz, president of the Florida Dental Association, 
gave a well-received presentation on Florida’s Action for Dental 
Health. 

The BOD discussed HB 21 (opioid legislation) and its 
implications for dentistry and the BOD moving forward.  The 
Florida Medical Association, the Florida Academy of Family 
Physicians, the Florida College of Emergency Physicians, and 
the Florida Osteopathic Medical Association are approved as 
providers of the mandatory CE course. The BOD approved 
rule language requiring all licensees registered with a DEA to 
prescribe opioids to take a two-hour CE course on opioids by 

by HB 21. The 2 hours will be included in the 30 hours (and not 
in addition too). Teaching permit holders will have to take the 
2-hour CE on opioids as well.

The BOD will be doing a complete rewrite of Rule 64B5-
17.0045, Standards for the Use of Controlled Substances for 
Treatment of Pain. The Department of Health would like as 
much consistency in the guidelines across the various provider 

groups as possible.  Mr. Flynn, BOD Counsel, asked the BOD to 
start thinking about the disciplinary guidelines and the various 
implications of HB 21. The BOD will make decisions on the 
guidelines in August.

The BOD discussed its Citation Authority for failing to check 
and report data into the Prescription Drug Monitoring Database 
(PDMP). The BOD approved a $250.00 fine for failing to report 
controlled substance information to the PDMP and a $100.00 
fine for failure to consult the PDMP prior to dispensing a 
controlled substance. There was much discussion on how the 
Department would monitor these violations. It was stated that 
they will not be auditing the PDMP and that violations would 
most likely be discovered as part of a larger investigation on 
another issue.

The BOD approved a motion to revise the various dental 
licensing applications to add a question asking if the applicant is 
registered with the DEA.

BOD member, Angie Sissine, R.D.H., gave the status of the 
digital scanning and restorative function dental auxiliary (RFDA) 
proposals. The digital scanning proposal will be reviewed by the 
Hygiene Council on its June 18th call and then move to the full 
Board for action at the August meeting. The RFDA proposal 
will be discussed during a face-to-face meeting before the August 
meeting and then move to Hygiene Council for its review so that 
it can be voted on at the November meeting. 

The next BOD meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 24, 
2018, at Crown Plaza Tampa Westshore, 5303 West Kennedy 

FAP

AAP ELECTIONS - Have You Voted?
Online balloting for AAP elections (officers/trustees) started on June 1, and by now, all AAP voting 
members should have received written ballots. Please take the time to participate in the AAP 
election this year using either method to vote. The Florida Association of Periodontists maintains 
an open line of communication with our AAP leaders because they know our members vote.      
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2018 Summer Meeting
Loews Portofino Bay Hotel at Universal Orlando®

Saturday, August 11, 2018
Dr. Barry Levin
Achieving Predictable Stability with Esthetic 
Dental Implant Therapy. Techniques for 
Periodontists to Enhance Outcomes and Build 
their Implant Practices.

5 CEUs

Dental implant therap y has been a major component of periodontal practices 
for over 2 decades. The unique post-graduate training in surgery,regeneration 
and knowledge of wound healing makes the periodontist best-suited for this 
discipline. Understanding of physiologic changes that occur after teeth are 
extracted has changed the way treatment is performed. Combining minimally-
invasive techniques with regenerative therapy can counter much of the negative 
dimensional changes that can lead to esthetic failures.

The use of allogeneic and xenograft biomaterials can negate the need for 
secondary donor sites and reduce morbidity.This can also result in esthetically-
pleasing results that can be maintained for years. Techniques  such as the Dermal 
Apron Technique (DAT) and the SubperiostealTunneling Technique (SPTI) 
eliminate the need to harvest autogenous soft tissue grafts and are proven to 
augment the hard and soft tissues,which remain stable years after therapy. 
They also increase the thickness of the supracrestal soft tissues,stabilizing bone 
levels and masking the shadows caused by abutments and frameworks. Clinical 
studies validating this techniques, as well as their indications and limitations, 
will be discussed, with an emphasis on private practice,where these procedures 
are performed regularly.

The technique of creating screw-retained, provisional restorations, for the 
periodontist will also be presented. This can enhance case acceptance and grow 
the referral base for periodontists who perform this step. Methodology and use 
of appropriate materials will be presented.

Outline:
1. Discuss the physiologic changes that occur following extractions.
2. Present the rationale for augmentation around immediate and delayed 

implants.
3. Demonstrate two noveltechniques,best-suited for periodontists to 

perform,to enhance lasting, esthetic and healthy outcomes.
4. Present the technique of fabrication screw-retained,provisional 

restorations in the periodontal office.

Friday, August 10, 2018
Dr. Daniel Becker
Procedural Sedation in Dental Practice –  
Essential Principles Revisited
1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.
4 CEUs
This course will meet the biennium requirements  
for a conscious sedation permit.

Description:  This presentation will highlight essential scientific principles for 
the safe and effective use of moderate sedation in clinical practice. Emphasis 
is placed on drug regimens having proven safety and efficacy in controlling 
procedural apprehension.  Principles of appropriate patient monitoring along 
with the recognition and management of sedation-related complications will 
also be addressed.

Topics:
•	 Sedation in Perspective
•	 Pharmacological considerations
•	 Patient Monitoring 
•	 Complications

Objectives: 
1. Characterize minimal, moderate and deep sedation, and distinguish 

these from general anesthesia.
2. Describe the appropriate use of various drug classes useful for 

providing sedation, including differences in single drug versus multiple 
drug regimens.

3. Describe appropriate monitoring of perfusion, ventilation and 
oxygenation

4. Describe recognition and management of related complications.

FAP

Loews Portofino Bay Hotel  
at Universal Orlando®

Reserve Your Room Today!
3

3	 No resort fee.  Complimentary overnight self-parking for 
registered attendees. 

3	 Discounted parking $12.00 per day for those driving in.
3	 Room block expires July 19, 2018.
3	

reservations.
Limited rooms at this rate.

Register and Reserve Early!
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Be sure to follow the  FAP on Facebook 

for all the latest up-to-date  news and 

information regarding your Association!

FAP

FAP

FAP Members Reap Recognition
Congratulations are in store for three FAP Members. Dr. Jessica Stilley, FAP Secretary-Treasurer, has 
reached #1 on the Amazon.com Bestsellers List with her book “The Million Dollar Smile: Changing 
Lives with Cosmetic Dentistry.” The book gives patients real world, practical information to help 
them in obtaining the best possible restorative and cosmetic dental work.

Dr. James Antoon, FAP Past President, will be receiving the J. Leon 
Schwartz Lifetime Service Award at the Florida Dental Convention. 
Dr. Antoon will also be honored as an outgoing trustee after serving 

for 15 years as both an alternate trustee and trustee.  

FAP Member Dr. Irene Marron-Tarrazzi will be receiving the Florida Dental Association’s Dentist of 
the Year Award and is featured in the May/June 2018 Today’s FDA.

whom many of you may know, and their leadership will definitely 

and vote. It is important to note that the opportunity to vote on the 
pending bylaws change concerning the mandate for our members 
to be members of the ADA as well has been temporarily postponed; 
however, when the measure does come up for a vote, please remember 
to consider the full impact of the change, should it occur, if we are no 
longer required to be members of the ADA. As a body, the FAP opposes 
the measure and I would like to remind everyone how important it is 
to support organized dentistry and to have a voice at the table and 
maintain that united stance as an Academy.

Everyone, please enjoy the rest of your summer. Remember, school’s 
never out,  hope to see you in Orlando.

I am looking forward to seeing you all there!  Thank you.

Patrick T. Johnson, D.M.D.

Presidential Message (cont’d)



P.O. Box 7075
Wesley Chapel, FL  33545

(352) 232-6800

FLORIDA ASSOCIATION
OF PERIODONTISTS

FAP

FAP

FLORIDA ASSOCIATION
OF PERIODONTISTS

FAP
FLORIDA ASSOCIATION

OF PERIODONTISTS

FAP

www.floridaperio.org

NEXT NEWSLETTER: Winter 2018

Registration form for the 2018 

FAP Summer Meeting Inside.

Gold Sponsors:

Silver Sponsors:

Exhibitors:
Advantage Technologies

Biolase

Hubermed

Thommen Medical

X-Nav Technologies

Platinum Speaker Sponsor:

Platinum Sponsor:

The foloowing exhibitors have contracted to attend the 2018 Summer Meeting, make sure  
to go by and visit with them.We thank them for their continued support!

MILLENNIUM
DENTAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.™

MILLENNIUM®

DENTAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.



Join PERIO PAC

Florida 
Periodontists  

for Action
R E A S O N S  T O  J O I N

 3 ESTABLISH and Maintain a Strong Presence on the Board of Dentistry
 3 Protect and Promote our Specialty
 3 Create Legislative Contacts Statewide

MEMBERSHIP LEVELS

See Dr. Mark Abdoney or any EC officer for questions.

D O N A T I O N  S L I P
Will this donation be a:    o  Personal Contribution      o  Business Contribution

Your Name: ____________________________________________________________________  Phone Number: ________________________

Your Address: __________________________________________________________________

Name on card: _________________________________________________________________  Donation Amount: ______________________

Card billing address (street number & zip code): ______________________________________   o  Visa    o  MasterCard   o  Discover    o  AMEX

Card Number: __________________________________________________________________  Expiration Date: _______ / ________________ 

Signature:  _____________________________________________________________________  CVV Code: _____________________________

Make checks payable to: Florida Periodontists for Action and mail to: 2714 W Azeele St., Tampa FL, 33609



FAP 2018 SUMMER MEETING REGISTRATION FORM
®

NON-MEMBER PERIODONTIST: 
Join the FAP! Membership dues include  

two meetings per year. 
Contact the FAP office for details.

Name _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City________________________ ______________________________________ State _________________  Zip ___________________________ 

Telephone ____________________________________________________

______  I am a member of the FAP. No fee for Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon.

______  I am a retired FAP member: $50.00 registration fee includes Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon.

______  Non-member periodontists: $300.00 includes Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon. 

______ Guest of FAP Member (Non-Periodontist) $150.00 includes Dr. Barry Levin/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon

______ YES, I will be attending the FAP Welcome Reception Friday, Aug. 10th, 5:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.

FEES FOR PROCEDURAL SEDATION LECTURE

____ YES I am attending Dr. Daniel Becker’s lecture on Friday, August 10th.

FEES:  FAP Member -  $165.00  FAP Member Staff* - $35.00

*Staff is defined as: Dental Assistant, R.D.H., Office Manager, and other support personnel and does not include dentists/periodontists.

List staff below and designation (i.e. dental assistant):

____________________________          ____________________________          ____________________________       
   

Late Registration Fees from August 5-11, 2018 Add $50.00 to above fee schedule.

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Questions: (352) 232-6800 or email: fap@tampabay.rr.com  

Please provide the following information: 
 

Name on card: _______________________________________________

o  Visa    o  MasterCard   o  Discover    o

Card billing address (street number/zip): ___________________________  

Card Number: ________________________________________________

 _________________________

Signature:  __________________________________________________


